METHODIST COUNCIL JANUARY 2007

RESOLUTION CONCERNING TEAM FOCUS AND ISSUES IDENTIFIED FOR FURTHER WORK

The Council adopted the following resolution :

 “The Council endorses the general direction of the proposals in this paper [MC/07/04] and encourages the Joint Secretaries’ Group to develop them in line with the discussions at the Council.”

In those discussions the Council requested that further work to be done on specific matters in the light of particular points made. These were:

· how the proposed structure could be seen to support the Church’s emphasis on and work in Mission and Evangelism 

· how the proposals are to be communicated to the Church at large

· the need to demonstrate that  the Team has sufficient capacity and resources to deliver the work allocated to it

· the number and location of office bases for the reconfigured Team (and concern for staff and the possible loss of expertise if it is proposed that one office should close)

· how the proposals enable the whole church to deliver on Our Calling and Priorities for the Methodist Church
· how work on equalities and diversity will be delivered in the reconfigured Team 

· how the outcomes from Project 3 (on re-visioning work with children and young people) will be incorporated into the proposals 

In discussion of the proposals to develop work to support International Mission Relationships, the following questions were identified as needing to be addressed: 

· how will it be ensured that appropriate expertise and breadth of knowledge (currently represented by the Area Secretaries in the World Church Office) will not be lost 

· whether Mission Partner schemes will continue, and, if so, will be adequately supported

· how it will be possible to identify the links between the people who raise money and the people where it is being sent 

· how we express our theological understanding of what it means to be part of a world church in the twenty-first century

· how we give and receive support in our relationships with Methodist churches around the world – linking the finance rich with the faith rich

· how the International Mission Relationships work will impinge on other areas of work, eg material for children

· how the work currently done by the World Church Office will be co-ordinated if parts of it are dealt with by different clusters in the reconfigured Team 

· whether the name ‘World Church’ needs to be changed, and how it will be carefully explained if it is

The Council has also set up a reference group to consider the issues of leadership across the whole Connexion.

